
Dear Parents, Families and Friends,
 
Congratulations to all of Y6 pupils who have worked so hard this week and put such amazing
effort into their SATs! It has been a full on week for the children but they have been able to start
each day with a brainy breakfast and a chance to settle and get ready for their tests. I know that
everyone tried their very best and we will look forward to getting our results in July. Well done all
of you and a special thank you to Mr R and Mrs Rusga for all their encouragement and support
over the week 😊
 
Today our Year 5 children are having a ‘training day’ and are being coached to be Play Leaders.
This is a very important role for the children who will be using the skills and knowledge they gain
today to support our younger children at play during lunchtimes. They will learn organisational
skills, build on team work and learn leadership skills. All brilliant areas to develop as they become
our oldest members of the school in Y6 next year!
 
Our children in Porthminster and Porthmeor Classes have enjoyed a wonderful trip out this
morning to Marazion Beach as a special treat. They have had to manage without all their usual
rooms and facilities this week and have coped brilliantly. Thank you to all the staff in the ARB for
being so creative and resourceful in ensuring things are running as smoothly as possible and going
the extra mile for our children – you are stars.
 
Porthcurno Class are excited for their Eden trip on Monday. Just a reminder to be in school
promptly as the buses need to leave at 9.00a.m. Children must be in full school uniform, bring a
water bottle and packed lunch. If your child is entitled to free school meals a packed lunch will be
provided.
 
Also next week the Friends of Pensans School have treated us to a theatre production! M&M
Theatre are performing ‘A Little Princess’ as part of their Classic Literature Season. We are all
really looking forward to this and it will be a lovely way to enjoy our last week in school before
half term.
We break up next Friday 23  May at 3.10p.m and return to school on Monday 2  June at 8.40a.m.rd nd

 
Have a lovely weekend everyone and enjoy the sunshine while it lasts 😊
 

Niki Ambrose
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Pensans Community Primary School Newsletter 
SummerTerm One: Week Beginning 12.5.25





Cape Milo
For being a superstar listener this

week!

Gwithian
The Whole
of Gwithian

Class

For representing our school so
beautifully on both of our recent

school trips.

Godrevy Leo
For showing determination in his
learning this week. Keep up the

good work!

Porthcurno Charlie For his fabulous poetry!

Porthmeor Elijah For amazing letter formation.

Porthminster
The Whole

of
Porthminster

It has been wonderful learning with you
all this week. Thank you! You have

managed so many changes brilliantly!

Polzeath Luca
For his determination to stay on

track all week.

Sennen Aiva For setting a great example and
working well around the school.

Class Stars of the Week 



Monday 12th May 2025 -
Friday 16th May 2025

1st Place: Godrevy 99.4%  

2nd Place: Porthcurno 97.78% 

3rd Place: Sennen 96.13%

Breakfast Club

Our school
target 

for
attendance

is 97%

Attendance 

Breakfast Club is now open from 7:45am and costs
£3.00 per session or £1.50 per session for Pupil

Premium Children.

Any children who are on the school site
unsupervised before 8:30am will join the Breakfast
Club Children and you will be charged accordingly.
This will happen to ensure that we are safeguarding

all of your children.

Thank you, Mrs. Pellow 



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Thursday 22  May – Class Photosnd

Monday 26  – Friday 30  May - Half Term – School Closedth th

Thursday 19  June Sports Day EYFS/KS1th

Friday 20  June Sports Day KS2th

Saturday 28  June Mazey Day Parade (1.00p.m)th

EVENT DATES



Polzeath have had a lovely time this week. We have
been utilizing the sunshine for some outdoor learning.
We have been setting up ‘shops’ to help us understand

money, and we have been looking into friendships,
feelings, and how best to work as a team throughout

the week.

Forest school for the boys was a massive success again,
and for the girls, we’ve seen creativity flourish in their

sessions with Miss Johnson!

Polzeath 

Porthmeor and Porthminster
Porthmeor and Porthminster had a magnificent time in
Marazion today. We all chatted on the journey on the

mini bus and then headed straight to the beach to build
sandcastles, collect sea glass and shells, make rivers and

paddle...plenty of splashing and sandy feet!

As if that wasn’t exciting enough, we then headed to the
park where pirate adventures were had, sharks chased
us, ice creams and lollies were licked-some with gummy

bears in!!!! 

We were all a little tired when we got back and so chilled
this afternoon! Photos will be shared asap!





FREE CRICKET COACHING!!!





At Pensans, we like to support and 
raise awareness of local businesses 
and put the unity into community.
This week we would like to put a 

spotlight
on Penzance Taxis who offer a positive,

friendly and efficient taxi service 
and support our school and wider

community.






